#### Welcome Guests

We're glad you joined us this morning. Please stop by the Welcome Center and pick up a visitor's packet.

# **Today**

#### 9:30 AM - Classes

<u>Children</u> (3 yrs. − 5th Grade) ~ Children's Wing (lower level).

Student Ministries (6th-12th Grade) ~ Youth Room (lower level)

<u>Adults</u> – 2 Peter ~ Fellowship Hall (upper level)

Young Adults − Survey of Minor Prophets ~ Room 6 (lower level)

10:45 AM - Worship Service

# No Services this evening.

For additional class and ministry descriptions, visit our website – <u>GraceChurchRootstown.com</u>.

#### Announcements

Closed Caption is available during the sermon on your mobile device. Visit the Welcome Center for instructions or scan the QR code at an entrance into the Worship Center.

**Nursery** is available during the 9:30 AM classes and the 10:45 AM worship service.

**Jr. Church** will start back up again on September 11. There is an activity page at the Welcome Center today.

**Next Prayer Meeting** will take place Monday, September 12 at 7:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall.

AWANA – There will be a meeting today after the service in the Fellowship Hall for all those currently helping in AWANA and anyone who is interested in possibly helping this year.

**Choir** – We will have our 1<sup>st</sup> rehearsal this Wednesday at 7:00 PM. We would love to have you join us as we praise the Lord with music! See Scott Burdett for any questions you might have.

Labor Day Picnic will be on Sunday, September 4 after the morning service. We will meet at the Jackson's house – 103 Oak Hill Circle in Rootstown. They will provide burgers, fries, drinks, and ice cream. Please bring a side dish or dessert to share. You can register online or sign up at the Welcome Center. Women's Bible Studies will resume the week of September 11, 2022 at the church building. We offer three opportunities each week:

- Sundays at 6:00 PM Room 6 - beginning September 11
- Tuesdays at 10:00 AM -Conference Room 2 beginning September 13
- Thursdays at 7:00 PM
   Fellowship Hall
  beginning September 15

We will be studying "Job, WHO GOD IS ... who we are ... and why knowing matters". Please register at the church website or the Church Center app. Email LeAnna Burdett if you have any questions at <a href="mailto:line">line</a> (BurdettFamily.com. Cost of the study is \$5 to cover printed materials and will be collected at the first class meeting.

Provisions by Grace – We are collecting school supplies to be given to Rootstown Schools. A list of needed supplies can be found on the easel across from the restrooms. Supplies can be placed in the basket. Thank you for your help!!!

Secret Sister Luncheon – All ladies are invited to a luncheon after church on Sunday, September 11 in the Fellowship Hall. Heidi Knarr will be sharing a devotion. Sign up at the Welcome Center for the luncheon. Take a form to fill out the information about yourself if you would like to participate in the Secret Sister program during the year. Please see Cathy Wilhelm if you would like to help with food for the luncheon. Thanks!

Church Center App is available for your mobile device. Search "Church Center" in your app store (Android or iOS) and install. Search "Grace Church of Rootstown" and follow the prompts.

This app will allow you to sign up for an event, give financially, view the church calendar and search the online directory.

For more info: GraceChurchRootstown.com/churchcenter

#### THANK YOU:

Dear Grace Church Family,

Thank you for your kind welcome and many expressions of love. We have been showered with gifts, helps, and services to settle us quickly. The Rootstown area has fast become home for us – the place we long to return to. We look forward to getting to know each one better as we serve Christ together in the coming days, and weeks, and years.

May you enjoy Christ's blessing and reward now and into eternity.

Love, Tim, Hope, Abby & Anna

#### WE REACHED OUR GOAL!!!

The Girl Scouts have reached their goal of collecting plastic and have earned their badge! Thank you to all who have faithfully brought in plastic to the collection box. This project is officially completed. Cindy Sladkey said that a color will be chosen and a bench will be ordered for our church that will be made from recycled plastics!

# Today's Nursery Workers

9:30 AM – Cathy Wilhelm Stevie Pieplow

10:45 AM – Lorie Fronk Rachel Cross

# July Financials

#### **General Budget**

July Giving: \$19,647.91 Monthly Budget: \$19,583.33 Giving YTD: \$141,970.62 Budget YTD: \$130,666.69

# **Capital Improvements**

July Giving: \$515.00 Fund Total: \$17,329.62

There are three ways to give to Grace Church:

- By mailing a check to Grace Church at 4808 Tallmadge Road, Rootstown, PO Box 208, Rootstown, OH 44272
- By giving online at the church website; or
- By placing your gift at the Welcome Center.

# This Week's Calendar gcor.churchcenter.com/calendar

#### August 29 – September 3

Wednesday - Choir Practice

Thursday - Elders' Meeting

# **Upcoming Events**

September 4 – Labor Day Picnic at the Jackson's house

September 11 – Secret Sister Luncheon

September 11 – AWANA & Bible studies begin.

September 13 – Ladies' Bible Study

September 15 – Ladies' Bible Study

# Grace Church of Rootstown

"So That You May Believe" An Introduction to the Gospel of John

John 20:30-31

Tim Paulding

August 28, 2022

4808 Tallmadge Road Rootstown, Ohio 44272 (330) 325-7174 Office@GraceChurchRootstown.com

GraceChurchRootstown.com